
 

 
  Jim Biederman                                                                                                                                  4/3/2012 
 General Services Administration (GSA)                                                                                                                      (Via Electronic Mail) 

 
 
Dear Mr. Biederman, 
 
Thank you for the answers to my questions regarding the potential sale of the GSA held National 
Aeronautics and Space Administration (NASA) parcels at the Santa Susana Field Laboratory (SSFL) 
https://www.gsaadvantage.gov/ref_text/GS23F0115N/0CVC4V.1L1I58_GS-23F-0115N_FILE11.HTM 
The above link is from the GSA website that identifies a community member as a CURRENT GSA 
contractor. This person attended the March 1st, 2012 Section 106 meeting that you attended via 
conference call, see attached sign in sheet. 
 
What is his role with GSA? Why does he not identify himself as a contractor for GSA or NASA? Is his 
salary being paid for by taxpayer dollars?  
 
This person comments on the SSFL blogs without identification of representation. 
http://tech.groups.yahoo.com/group/TheRocketdyneInformationSociety/message/5059  
http://tech.groups.yahoo.com/group/TheRocketdyneInformationSociety/message/6087  
Then he commented in public at the March 27th, 2012 NASA held meeting for their Environmental Impact 
Statement, in favor of NASA. 
 
This is a conflict of interest as the public does not need a responsible party employee to filibuster process 
time from other stakeholders. He should be identified as a GSA contractor and not pose as a community 
member. 
 
I look forward to your response as the Community looks forward to a Proper Cleanup of the Santa 
Susana Field Laboratory, it’s Related Facilities and the Surrounding Communities. 
 
William Preston Bowling - Founder/Director 
ACME (Aerospace Contamination Museum of Education) 
P.O. Box 1636,  
Topanga Canyon,  
California 90290 http://www.acmela.org/  


